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This was an interesting discussion with the UGS and USGS and water resources hydro geologists.
The water that would be withdrawn from this location would most likely be connected to springs in the area and would have a direct effect.  

The geologic formation at this location is not in the same formation as the Brian Head well. This geologic zone is below Brian Head and a conclusion cannot be made that the formations would yield the same volumes of water. 

The only way that water rights could be changed to this location as a point of diversion would be to acquire the most senior rights in Coal Creek and dry up agriculture and transfer them up to the location.   

After pumping to the surface placing the water into coal creek as a conveyance method would be a poor use of water.  

Utilizing this water for the district would require a pipeline which would be an expensive way to convey water.  In the event that there is excess runoff water it would then be passed by and hopefully recharged into the aquifer.

The cost of infrastructure and pumping does not equate to virtually free water.
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This example well is not at all in the same formation as the proposed well would be in.










